The University of North Carolina at Pembroke

QEP Committee Minutes 
November 4, 2014  
1:00 PM
University Center Room 233
Members Present:, David Nikkel, Polina Chemishanova, Sherry Edwards, and Elizabeth Normandy (chair), Mark Canada , Rachel Smith, Stewart Thomas
Members Absent:  Michael Alewine, Anita Guynn, Tony Curtis, Cherry Beasley, Cynthia Miecznikowski, Marian Wooten.
The meeting was called to order at 1:10 pm. 

The minutes from 9/24/2014 were approved 
The QEP courses for the spring 2015 schedule were discussed.  Seventy faculty members will be teaching 104 sections of Writing Intensive courses in spring 2015.

There are currently 135 courses approved as Writing Intensive courses, not including fourteen courses currently going through Faculty Senate approval process.  There are currently 152 faculty members who have completed the QEP professional development workshops, including those participating in the fall semester. 

The Committee reviewed some preliminary results from the Collegiate Learning Assessment (CLA) administered to freshmen and seniors in 2013-2014.  Seniors who have taken WE/WD courses score significantly better on tasks pertaining to writing than those who haven’t taken the courses. Data provided by the Office of Institutional Research comparing the performance of freshmen taking the CLA in 2007, 2010, and 2013 show that freshmen students are performing more poorly on tasks related to writing in 2013 than in 3007. The Committee also discussed the results of the National Survey of Student Engagement which show that UNCP students report doing more writing in their courses in 2014 than they did in 2008. 
The Committee discussed the report to be submitted to the Faculty Senate by November 21.  The minutes of the QEP meetings will be summarized and forwarded to the Senate Chair.

Discussions were resumed on writing the QEP Impact Report. Various contributors discussed their assigned parts. 

The meeting adjourned at 1:55 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
W. Stewart Thomas, PhD, CPA, CGMA
Secretary in Rotation
Quality Enhancement Committee

